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Preycous Council
The Meeting was called to Order at 6:01pm by Chair Lynda Zaugg.  A Motion to approve the minutes was made by Karen Cameron.  The Motion was seconded by Sam O’Connor. The minutes were unanimously approved.
OLD BUSINESS:

Chilkoot Charlie‘s traffic routing and lane closure issue will be addressed soon with City Manager Dennis Leblanc and/or Wilber Lance. Chair Lynda Zaugg and member Sam O’Connor will make the contact and discuss the problem directly with them.

Sam O’Connor is requesting that APD and AFD look into the problem area between 30th and 31st Avenues as a possible road closure. He wants to ensure that this is not an access problem for either APD or AFD. There seems to be an excess of drug activity in that area and its closure will likely diminish this activity.

PUBLIC SAFETY BUDGETS – KAREN CAMERON:

Karen Cameron has provided the Committee with a document on the proposed changes on the Public Safety Budgets by the Assembly. 
PSAC had established a temporary budget subcommittee that included Jim Hubbard, Mark Mew, Sam O’ Connor, Ray Faust and Karen Cameron. The budget Subcommittee did not come to any consensus regarding the proposed budget, PSAC’s mandate, nor any proposed actions.

Although time constraints may make it difficult to address the Assembly meeting next week, a letter on the issue could be drafted and sent to the Mayor and Assembly reflecting the Commission’s views. Cameron states that it would be a good idea to go on record that the Commission supports the original proposed budgets for public safety. Next months meeting may provide an opportunity to discuss the budget in greater depth. 
The City Ordinance does indicate that the Commission has authority to review and approve reports on Public Safety Budget Issues and address them as needed. Currently, the Administration’s Budget is favored by the Commission. Heather Handyside comments that the PSAC certainly needs to show the Assembly that we have a strong knowledge base about Public Safety and what our group is doing about it. Sam O’Connor comments that he would not have a problem supporting the resolution drafted by Karen Cameron.  The budget sub-committee may generally support this resolution. Ray Faust states a reduction in the million dollar budget will certainly affect Public Safety as a whole. The Motion to support the Resolution as on the written hand out provided by Karen Cameron is made by Mark Mew and seconded by Sam O’ Connor along with Tony Piper. In Conclusion, it’s good that the Commission gets involved and that PSAC supports good Public Safety practices for Police, Fire and Emergency Operations Center.
RAY FAUST:
Ray Faust states the reduction in the Million Dollar Budget will result in Fire Fighter positions to be reduced from 33 Positions down to 20 which will create the need for overtime, thus tiring an already strained staff. Faust states the three Dispatcher positions that are currently vacant need to be filled as well. There will be a drastic impact on Public Safety should these positions not be filled, states Faust.
MICHELLE WESTON – DEPUTY CHIEF ANCHORAGE FIRE DEPARTMENT:
DC Weston agrees that the reduction of the 33 positions down to twenty, and additional reduction of vacant positions for Dispatchers would be a serious impact on Public Safety and would drain staff.  Additionally DC Weston states already authorized positions should not be decreased. DC Weston states there will be a grand re-opening of Fire Station 4 located at Tudor Rd. and McInnis Rd on December 15th at 11:00 am. DC Weston informed the Commission the Company that was used for remodeling “Criterion” has been a very good Company with which to work and that their financial figures were on schedule with the proposed budget for the project, which is good.











DC Weston states the new Fire Fighter Academy is about to begin and that EMT and personnel will be re-trained as well. DC Weston notes that a better reporting apparatus is needed for Medics to use at their Work Bay areas for dispensing medicines. The current standard wireless system is too slow.

EMERGENCY OPERATIONS MANAGEMENT- HEATHER HANDYSIDE:
Heather Handyside reports that the recent white powder incident, (which turned out to be harmless), had taken place at the Attorney General’s Office Building, and has given training opportunity to their staff. Handyside states they have benefited from the experience of responding to this and can see that there is a need for a liaison type person as well as for practice drills of an event. These changes would also be very beneficial over all.  Handyside states that letters have gone out to the Medical Community to keep a list current of Doctors so that instructions can be given for reporting location such as hospitals during an Emergency.  Doctors are also advised to have fast access to their Medical License as it may be asked for in an Emergency Medical Setting.  Handyside also states that drills will take place soon on logistics, gathering resources up in an Emergency setting and Avalanche scenes.

WEST SIDE COMMUNITY PATROL- SAM O’CONNOR:
Sam O’Connor reports that an exercise drill of Pandemic Flu has taken place in Eagle River and was quite a success. Sam O’Connor states that in light of a recent traffic fatality on a curbside that the commission should invite Assemblyman Dan Sullivan to the next meeting to discuss inebriate type problems near the roadside and possible solutions to that type problem.
ANCHORAGE POLICE DEPARTMENT DEPUTY CHIEF- ROSS PLUMMER:
DC Plummer states that Safe Streets have made real progress by the recent 32 or more Arrests made by the Federal System.  DC Plummer has given a talk to the Assembly on this topic as recently as Friday.  DC Plummer states the new Police Academy will be starting soon with 32 new Cadets.  DC Plummer states that unfortunately Traffic VS. Pedestrian Accidents have increased this year and that he will look into this.

ANCHORAGE SCHOOL DISTRICT- MARK MEW:
Mark Mew states that the training for the District will begin after the first of the year and continue on over the next 16 Months.  A thousand District Employees will be trained in classroom and field exercises regarding Disasters.  Mark Mew states that there is overtime available and that a Professional Firm will be delivering the Training.  Training for the use of generators, communications systems and bus transport will be among the topics covered during this extensive training exercise. Training Topics are for an Earthquake in October and a Hillside Fire in May.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Sam O’Connor and seconded by Jim Hubbard. The move to adjourn was unanimously approved.  The next meeting will be December 12, 2007 at 6:00 pm at the EOC located at 1305 E St.
